
UN expert in Sudan to verify rights
violations after coup
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CAIRO: A UN human rights expert was in Sudan on Monday to verify allegations
of human rights violations after an October military coup plunged the country
into turmoil and triggered nearly daily street protests.

Adama Dieng, the UN’s expert on human rights in Sudan, arrived in the capital
of Khartoum on Sunday, a month after Sudan’s authorities asked for the
postponement of his visit, according to the UN Human Rights Council.

Dieng was a UN special adviser on the prevention of genocide and served as an
investigator for the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda.

He was appointed in November to monitor the human rights situation in Sudan
after the Oct. 25 military coup.

Dieng met Monday with acting Justice Minister Mohamed Saeed Al-Hilu.

He will also meet with other government officials, activists and civil
society groups.

Dieng’s mission is to verify allegations of human rights abuses during
protests that have been taking place since the takeover, said Gomaa Al-Wakil,
head of the human rights department at the Justice Ministry.

The takeover has upended Sudan’s transition to democratic rule after three
decades of repression and international isolation under former President Omar
Bashir.

The African nation has been on a fragile path to democracy since a popular
uprising forced the military to remove Bashir and his government in April
2019.

Sudan has been politically paralyzed since the coup, with near-daily street
protests. Authorities launched a major crackdown on protesters.

Sudanese security forces have also been accused of using sexual violence
against women taking part in the demonstrations. The UN called for an
investigation.

Hundreds of activists and protest leaders were also detained complicating UN-
led international efforts to find a way out of the stalemate.

https://www.arabnews.com/node/2029301/middle-east
https://www.arabnews.com/node/2029301/middle-east


Main category: 
Middle-East
Tags: 
Sudan
human rights

Sudan’s fate in the balance as democratic transition hits a road bumpSudanese
man killed in crackdown on anti-coup protests as UN expert arrives

Iran hails nuclear talk ‘progress’ but
Raisi insists US sanctions end
Author: 
Tue, 2022-02-22 00:22

DOHA: Iran has signaled “significant progress” in talks on reviving a stalled
accord on its nuclear program but President Ebrahim Raisi, on his first visit
to a Gulf state, again insisted that the US must lift its crippling
sanctions.

Iran’s president, a personal target of the US sanctions, spoke out ahead of a
summit of natural gas exporting nations in Qatar.

The summit will take place against the backdrop of mounting tensions in
Ukraine and reported advances in resuming a deal limiting Iran’s nuclear
program.
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The US under former President Donald Trump withdrew from the 2015 accord in
2018, saying it was not tough enough in curtailing Iran’s weapons ambitions.
Tehran has always denied seeking an atomic bomb.

But months of negotiations in Vienna have brought the two sides closer to a
new deal.

Iran’s Foreign Ministry said on Monday that “significant progress” has been
made and the number of outstanding obstacles had been “considerably reduced.”

“But the problems that remain are most difficult, the most difficult and most
serious to be resolved,” it added.

Talks on reviving the Joint Comprehensive Plan of Action have been held in
the Austrian capital since November, involving Britain, China, France,
Germany and Russia directly and the US indirectly.

After arriving in Doha and meeting Qatar’s Emir Sheikh Tamim bin Hamad Al-
Thani, Raisi again took aim at the US sanctions that have ravaged his
country’s economy.

“The United States must show their desire to lift the main sanctions,” he
said.
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Jordanian Royal Court rejects
‘inaccurate’ claims surrounding King
Abdullah’s accounts
Author: 
Mon, 2022-02-21 23:29

AMMAN: The Jordanian Royal Court on Monday rejected as “inaccurate” and
“misleading” news reports about foreign bank accounts reportedly belonging to
King Abdullah.

In a statement, the Royal Court said the reports included  “inaccuracies, and
outdated and misleading information that were employed with the aim of
defaming Jordan and His Majesty, as well as distorting the truth.”

The statement, seen by Arab News, came after the emergence of a series of
reports in the international press based on leaked data from Credit Suisse, a
leading Swiss bank.

The reports claimed King Abdullah had six accounts with Credit Suisse, one
worth around $224 million.

The Royal Court said the total balance mentioned in a number of reports is
“inaccurate and exaggerated, as a result of significant duplicative
counting.”

The data, leaked to Germany’s Sueddeutsche Zeitung, contains details of
18,000 bank accounts for prominent global figures, which were held from the
1940s to the 2010s, including by the sons of former Egyptian President Hosni
Mubarak, Alaa and Gamal, who allegedly held a total of six accounts at
various points, including one in 2003 worth $196 million.

“The majority of the sums listed in the accounts (of King Abdullah) relate to
the sale of a large Airbus 340 airplane for $212 million, and replacing it
with a smaller, less costly Gulfstream aircraft. His Majesty had inherited
two planes from His Majesty the late King Hussein, which were sold, with the
resulting sum used to replace them more than once over the past 20 years,
including the sale of the Airbus 340 and the purchase of the Gulfstream
aircraft currently used by His Majesty,” the statement said.

The closed accounts, the Royal Court added, include an account with deposits
inherited by King Abdullah from King Hussein.
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Regarding an account belonging to Queen Rania of Jordan, the Royal Court said
that it was established as a trust fund for the king’s children. The funds
came from the king’s private wealth, and the account was entrusted to the
children’s mother, as they were minors at the time, the statement said.

In response to reports, linking the monarch’s wealth to foreign aid, the
Royal Court said the king’s “private assets have always been independent of
the Treasury and public funds.”

The Royal Court reaffirmed that all international assistance coming to Jordan
is “subject to professional audits, and their allocations are fully accounted
for by the government and donor entities, in accordance with cooperation
agreements subject to the highest standards of governance and oversight.

“Any allegations that link the funds in these accounts to public funds or
foreign assistance are defamatory, baseless, and deliberate attempts to
distort facts and systematically target Jordan’s reputation, as well as His
Majesty’s credibility, especially coming after similar reports published last
year that were based on leaks from previous years.”
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Two years after pandemic, Lebanon
succeeds in coping with COVID-19
Mon, 2022-02-21 23:05

BEIRUT: Lebanon has been able to deal with the COVID-19 pandemic well despite
its “critical and difficult circumstances,” a top health official told Arab
News on Monday.

Lebanon “has overcome the waves of the pandemic with an acceptable rate of
losses despite the collapse of official institutions,” said Dr. Abdul Rahman
Bizri, an infectious disease specialist and head of the National Committee
for the Administration of coronavirus vaccine.

“The real partnership between the public and private sectors, especially in
the voluntary field, coordination in a scientific manner, and matching the
measures taken globally with the Lebanese reality led to this success,” Bizri
said.

Like the rest of the world, Lebanon learning to live with the virus, although
the gradual abolition of precautionary measures has not yet been approved.

Restaurants and cafes are crowded on weekends, especially those that allocate
outdoor seating areas.

Two years have passed since the first coronavirus infection was reported in
Lebanon, and the total to date is 1,043,028 cases. The total number of deaths
reached 9,970 on Sunday.

The daily number of new cases has fallen during the past two months from a
peak of 10,000 to less than 4,000.

“I believe that we will coexist with the virus and it will become like any
common cold,” said Aida Nouri, nursing supervisor of the hospital department
at Al-Makassed Charitable Hospital in Beirut.

Nouri said that 95 percent of the deaths from the coronavirus variants
registered in the hospital are among the unvaccinated.

The vaccinated suffer from simple symptoms, which have recently become very
mild and do not require hospitalization, said Nouri.

In a report a week ago, the Lebanese Ministry of Health noted “the decrease
in the percentage of positive tests and local incidence.”

The report indicated the beginning of the countdown phase to the end of the
wave of the omicron variant in the next two months.

According to the ministry’s daily medical reports, the largest percentage of
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those who are currently infected with the virus are unvaccinated — 77
percent.

The number of people registered to receive the vaccine has risen to more than
3,700,000 people. This means that the number of people who will receive or
have received the vaccine through registration on the platform of the
Ministry of Health has exceeded 68.3 percent of the population.

According to Bizri, “Lebanon relies on RNA-based vaccines for its vaccination
campaign because they are more desirable around the world. Lebanon receives
European and American donations of these vaccines.”

Bizri said they were preparing “a new phase for vaccinating children between
the ages of 6 and 12 years, subject to the arrival of a batch of vaccines
soon.”

He said the coronavirus “has begun to turn from a pandemic to an endemic,
which means that the virus that transmitted from animals to humans is
adapting to live among humans, but in new forms.

“It is behaving like a human virus to continue life, and this is logical in
virology, as it enhances its ability to spread and evade the immune system,
causing the least disease symptoms so as not to eliminate its carrier, and
this is what we witnessed with omicron.”

Bizri also talked about the chaos, violations and corruption that marred the
vaccination process.

Some fraud cases were reported in the results of PCR tests and vaccination
certificates.

He said: “It is related to the deterioration of the security situation in a
country where there is no social security number for every citizen.

“Moreover, the electronic firewalls are not robust, and the most dangerous
thing is that perpetrators are not held accountable or punished.

“However, despite the limited capabilities, Lebanon has realized a healthy
and notable achievement.”
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Hotel-dwelling asylum seekers fear UK
tourism uptick could render them
homeless
Mon, 2022-02-21 19:21

LONDON: Thousands of asylum seekers living in hotels provided by the UK
government fear they could lose their places as hotels aim to offer their
rooms to tourists and other travelers.

A letter seen by The Guardian sent to a group of asylum seekers in a central
London hotel provided by the Home Office said: “Dear guests, we would like to
kindly inform you that your accommodation with us is going to end on 31
January [2022]. We advise you to get in touch with your local council for
alternative accommodation.”
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However, a later note by Clearsprings, the company hired by the Home Office
to manage the accommodation, contradicted the first letter sent.

The second letter said: “Under the law [hotel owners] cannot ask you to leave
the premises forcefully. Please note that if for any reason your entry card
is cancelled and you cannot gain access to your apartment please call the
police immediately as this will be classed as an illegal eviction.”

The Joint Council for the Welfare of Immigrants is supporting asylum seekers
in this accommodation who received the letter. They say they are vulnerable
and include a mother with a newborn baby and a survivor of domestic violence.

Minnie Rahman, the campaigns director for the JCWI, told The Guardian:
“Nobody should have to fear they’ll be kicked out on to the streets on a cold
winter’s night.”

She also said the number of eviction threats asylum seekers have been
receiving is increasing.

“Our lawyers have been on the phone to young mums and families who’ve been
terrified they were going to end up homeless, and unfortunately we know these
kinds of threats are widespread,” said Rahman.

“The Home Office needs to be granting people who’ve sought safety here
decent, stable accommodation so they can rebuild their lives.”

The Home Office acknowledges that asylum seekers are entitled to long-term
accommodation but said that it could not yet locate enough housing for the
thousands of asylum seekers currently in hotels.

Visit Britain is predicting a significant boost in tourist numbers this year,
and London hotels have reported a surge in tourist bookings as pandemic
travel restrictions ease.

Meanwhile, the Home Office has already said it is spending £4.7 million ($6.4
million) a day on hotel accommodation for 12,000 Afghans being resettled in
the UK and 25,000 asylum seekers — a total cost of over $2.3 billion per
year.

A Home Office spokesperson said: “The letters were sent to a small number of
people in one accommodation site in error and without approval from the Home
Office. We are liaising with Clearsprings to make sure this does not happen
again.

“The use of hotels is only ever a short-term solution and we are working with
local authorities to find appropriate long-term accommodation across the
United Kingdom.”
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